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24 January 2009
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Cascades Island fishway entrance dewatering.
Project Fisheries recovered one dead adult hatchery steelhead from the Cascades Island fishway at 0830 on 23 January.  The fish was in diffuser pool FG6-12, which went dry from pumping the ladder for dewatering.  In addition to the dead steelhead, there were approximately 400 sturgeon dewatered in diffuser pools FG6-18, FG6-19 and FG6-20.  
The sequence of events appears to be as follows:

22 January at 1500- dewatering pumps placed in Cascades Island.  They are equipped with an auto shut off mechanism so water elevations would not dewater the fishway until personnel were on-site the morning of 23 January.  

23 January at 0300- The pump was switched to manual, thus overriding the auto shut-off mechanism.  This resulted in the pump continuing to run until the pool was pumped dry.
0500- Water levels are determined to be about three feet.

0612- Water levels determined to be at zero in diffuser pools FG6-18 through FG6-20.  It was initially estimated about 50 sturgeon were dewatered.

0700- Fisheries arrive at the ladder to find closer to 400 sturgeon dewatered.  

0730- Fisheries and maintenance enter the ladder and starts moving fish from the dewatered diffuser pools to pool FG6-16, which still held water.  All fish were still alive at the time of rescue.
0820- All fish were back in water and personnel exited the ladder.  Fisheries proceeded up the ladder to check diffuser pools FG6-15 through FG6-11.  One dead hatchery steelhead was found in diffuser pool FG6-12.

1100- Fisheries enter the ladder to remove fish from diffuser pools FG6-16 and FG6-17.  All fish are alive.  All fish removed from the ladder were returned to the spillway tailrace in spillbay 1.  Rescue operations continued until 1600.  

1430- Sea lions were noted in the spillway tailrace.  To provide some protection for the sturgeon as they re-orient in the river, spillbay 2 was opened one stop from 1500-1700.
While there were no mortalities found on 23 January, Fisheries will check for floating sturgeon in the tailrace and for any mortalities in the remaining two diffuser pools when they come in on 24 January.  
24 January at 0900- Fisheries continues to remove sturgeon.  About 50 sturgeon were released to the spillway tailrace.  One mortality occurred due to the man basket landing on the sturgeon.  Aside from that one, no morts were seen in the diffuser pools or in the spillway tailrace.

1000- Fish salvage activities concluded.
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